
Perry Township DDA 
 Meeting April 20, 2022 

 
 
 
Call to order:  DDA Members began assembling at 6:30 PM – NO QUORUM 
 
Pledge to flag: 
 
Member present: Robert Piro, Adam Elsesser, Kris Morse, Mark Fulks 
Absent: Joe Audia; Brian Pfeifle, Angela Falzon, Stacey Mathews, Robert Taylor,  
 
Guests: Justin Horvath, SEDP President 
 
Approval of the Agenda: No Action Taken 
 
Opportunity for the Public to address the DDA Board: none 
Required Informational Meeting on DDA Activities: Discussed several projects and 
activities the DDA is working on. 
 
Treasurer’s Report/Approval: Distributed the Treasurer’s Report and Final Budget Report 
for DDA members present - NO Action taken 
 
Old Business: 

1. Pavement discussion - Rose Blvd – discussed higher bid cost due to asphalt 
pricing increase 

2. Water Line Project update – Justin outlined Engineering Study being submitted 
on behalf of City of Perry for a Grant Application with our State Senator’s for 
their review and possible adoption. 

3. Lighting Project – discussed the fact that Consumers Energy project costs were 
much higher that the project on the East side of Lansing Road. 

 
New Business: 
     

1.   Update on SEDP activities – Justin Horvath, SEDP - Justin gave an update on                      
activities going on in the area and county. 

2. Update on  DDA Activities 
3. DDA 2021 Budget Final Report - distributed to members present 
4. DDA Accomplishments for FY2021  

 
Public Comments: NA 
 
Adjournment: Dismissed at 7:15 PM 


